
CONSTRUCTION & BRIDGE CLOSURE NOTICE 

Construction work is scheduled to begin on the Caldwell Mill Road Bridge Replacement project on August 2, 2022. 

Caldwell Mill Road between Wynward Road and Caldwell Mill Lane will be closed beginning on August 9, 2022 while the 

existing bridge is removed and the new bridge is constructed.  Residents, emergency services and local deliveries will be 

able to access the homes in the closure area during the road closure.  Caldwell Mill Road should be accessed north of the 

bridge via Pump House Road and from the south via Dolly Ridge Road. Traffic on Caldwell Mill Road should be limited to 

residents only. The bridge is scheduled to reopen on December 29, 2022. 

Things to keep in mind before traveling to the area: 

 During the closure, the bridge will be completely closed to all vehicles and pedestrians

 If you travel over the bridge on Caldwell Mill Road at Little Shades Creek, please utilize an alternate route and

allow for extra travel time to utilize the detour routes.

 The bridge may be re-opened sooner if the work progresses ahead of schedule and it is safe to do so.

 Please note that all dates are estimated and subject to change.

 We appreciate your patience and cooperation in following all onsite construction signage.

 Please contact Ronnie Vaughn, Public Works Director, by phone at (205) 802-3865 or email at

vaughnr@mtnbrook.org  with questions or comments.
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